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Upcoming Board of Education Meeting Dates 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sep 6  7:30 PM   Regular Meeting 
    501 Kings Hwy East 
    2nd Floor Board Conference Room 
 
Sep 12  4:30 PM  Policy Committee  
  501 Kings Hwy East 
  Superintendent’s Conference Room 
 
Sep 22  7:30 PM   Special Meeting 
THURSDAY    501 Kings Hwy East 
   2nd Floor Board Conference Room 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
BOF Meetings of Note: 
Sep 20, 7:30 PM, Capital Planning Workshop (BOE Board Room) 
Sep 27, 7:30 PM, Quarterly Review Meeting (BOE Board Room    

MEETING 
  DATES 



 
Post Office Box 320189     •      501 Kings Highway East      •      Fairfield, Connecticut 06825 

 

                                                      Stephen Tracy,  Ed.D. 
                                           Interim Superintendent of Schools 

 
 

 
 
 

September 2, 2016 
 
To the Board of Education: 
 
Fairfield’s public schools reopened for the 2016-17 academic year yesterday.  The 
district welcomed some 10,000 students back to classes in Pre-Kindergarten 
through grade twelve.  Our first “official” enrollment count will be taken on 
October first.  By all reports, transportation and school operations went smoothly. 
 
I am also pleased to let you know that Holland Hill Elementary School has been 
named a National PTA School of Excellence.  The PTA’s School of Excellence 
program celebrates partnerships between PTAs and schools that improve the 
educational experience and school environment for every child.  Congratulations to 
Principal Laura Cretella, the Holland Hill staff and PTA for having earned this fine 
recognition! 
 
Finally, it was my privilege to join First Selectman Michael Tetreau and Board of 
Education Chair Philip Dwyer in welcoming the Fairfield faculty back to school at 
our annual Convocation ceremony this past Monday.  The Fairfield Ludlowe High 
School Choir members, under the direction of Kevin Cotellese, were on hand to 
lend their voices to the program.   A copy of my remarks is attached. 
 
 
        Regards, 
 

Steve Tracy 
Interim Superintendent 
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Convocation Address 
 

Fairfield Public Schools 
 

Stephen Tracy 
Interim Superintendent 

 
8/29/16 

 
 

Mr. Tetreau, Mr. Dwyer, Colleagues: 
 
I want to begin by thanking the Board of Education for the opportunity to work with all of you as 
the district searches for new leadership.  And I appreciate the warm welcome that so many of you 
have extended to me since my arrival here a few weeks ago. 
 
Although this is my first experience in Fairfield, I am well aware of your reputation for ambitious 
standards, quality instruction, and a commitment to results for children.  Everything I’ve 
experienced over past month certainly confirms that impression. 
 
It is an honor for me to follow, even briefly, in the footsteps of David Title.  I’ve been doing this 
kind of work long enough to know that organizations do not simply stumble upon habits of 
intentionality and quality by accident.  These things arise from the vision and energy that leaders 
like Dr. Title bring to the cause of public education.  I have admired him as a colleague and I 
welcome the opportunity to help sustain the excellence that you and he have built here over the 
years. 
 
One of the great things about teaching is that every fall we experience the excitement and the 
opportunity of new beginnings.  This really is our “New Year’s Eve”. 
 
Years ago a first grade teacher in New Milford recounted a story from the first week of school.  
One of her kids got up from his seat around noon, grabbed his jacket, and headed for the door.  
“Where are you going?” she asked.  “It’s lunch time - time for me to go home.”  “No,” his teacher 
explained, “this is first grade — we stay all day.”  This routine was repeated for the next couple of 
days, and when the teacher explained again that in first grade we stay all day, the little boy looked 
up at her and asked “Who signed me up for this?” 
 
As a new comer and short timer, I realize that my job is simply to keep the ship on course for a 
while.  I’m not here to steer you off in some new direction.  I don’t even plan to redecorate.  My 
job is to keep things moving on the very ambitious course that the Board, David and you have 
already set until the new captain is ready to come aboard. 
 
But even so, I do think I can contribute something to your work by sharing a couple of the lessons 
that I’ve learned over several decades in this business. 
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One thing I’ve learned is never to underestimate what kids can accomplish.  I remember, back in 
my student days in Englewood, New Jersey, how excited we all were to learn that one of our alums, 
Wally Schirra, had been selected as one of the original Mercury astronauts.  Wow - a kid that had 
once walked the halls of Dwight Morrow High School and even had some of the same teachers 
was heading off into space.   
 
Now-a-days, of course, that kind of stuff is taken for granted.  There are six people up on the 
International Space Station this morning, and most of us don’t even know their names.  But one of 
them, it turns out, is Kate Rubins of Farmington, Connecticut.  When I was working in the 
Farmington school system back in the 1980s, Kate was in elementary school.  Hey, if I had known 
that she was going to be an astronaut, I would have paid more attention to her!  
 
But that’s the point, isn’t it.  We never know.  So we have to pay attention to all of them — and 
see the dreams, the spirit and the potential in every child. 
 
My wife and I had the privilege this weekend of welcoming a family of Syrian refugees to our 
community.  After leaving everything behind in that war torn country and making their way 
through Jordan and on to Connecticut, the mother’s first questions were:  “How can I learn 
English?” and  “Will there be a school for my children?”  Of all the things that she could have 
asked for, at the top of the list was a chance to learn, for herself and her kids.  So what you do is 
incredibly important. 
 
As educators, we’ve committed ourselves to the service of others — to this community, to her 
families and her children.  This is both our challenge and our reward.   As former Senator George 
Mitchell reminds us,  
 

“There are many ways to achieve respect but none more certain and rewarding than in 
service to others. . . . Real fulfillment in your life [comes] from striving with all of your 
might for a worthwhile objective that helps others and is larger than your self-interest.” 

            
You and I are fortunate to pursue a calling that presents us with the opportunity for service beyond 
ourselves on a daily basis. 
 
As teachers and administrators, we do a number of things to make sure that schools operate 
effectively and quality instruction is delivered on a regular basis.  We have School Improvement 
Plans, Facility Plans, Lesson Plans, Assessments, Committees and on and on.  But, as necessary 
and important as those things are, we know there has to be more to the kind of engaging and 
effective educational opportunities that we want for our students and for our own children. 
 
Let’s be honest.  As our students head back to school next week, they will not be asking themselves 
“gee, I wonder how things are going with that five year plan. “ or  “I can’t wait to hear about the 
new curriculum that they’ll be implementing this year….”   Here’s what I think they’ll be 
wondering about: 
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 How will I fit in?  Who will be my friend? 

 What can I be really good at? 

 What with others appreciate and admire about me? 

 Will I have a chance to do some of the things that I want to do?  To make choices that 
are meaningful to me? 

 Will we have some fun while we’re at it? 
 
I think these are the things that are on the minds of children and young people as they head back 
to our classes.  And you know what?  I think that’s what we as adults want out of our daily 
experience as well.    
 
So, yes, absolutely — we need to be planning for improvement in our classrooms, our schools and 
our district.  We have to know our stuff when it comes to academic content.  And we have to have 
high standards and measures of progress for our students and for ourselves.  But along with that, 
if we find a way every day to respect and fulfill those basic needs for belonging, power, freedom 
and fun — for our students and for one another —  that will be the key to a year of engagement 
and success throughout this wonderful school system. 
 
So I welcome you and I salute you, teachers all, lovers of children and ideas.   
 
Happy New Year! 
 
 

 



PRE-K KIND 1 2 3 4 5 TOTAL

Burr 20 18 19 22 22 22
20 20 18 24 21 22

16 20 20 19 24 22 22
18

 

34 60 58 56 70 65 66 409

Dwight 23 17 16 19 17 21
21 17 17 18 17 22

15 17 17 17 18 21
10

 
25 44 51 50 54 52 64 340

Holland Hill 17 23 23 22 25 21
17 22 23 20 23 20
17 22 23 21 25 20

20
51 67 69 63 73 81 404

Jennings 23 15 17 20 20 20
22 16 18 19 21 19

15 17 20 20
19

45 46 52 59 41 78 321

McKinley 21 18 18 20 17 20
21 18 18 20 17 20
20 19 18 20 19 20
21 19 20 18 20

83 55 73 80 71 80 442

 
Mill Hill 18 19 22 19 21 23

18 19 22 18 20 22
18 19 22 19 22 22

22

54 57 66 56 63 89 385

No. Stratfield 17 16 17 24 22 21
17 16 18 24 22 22
17 17 18 24 22 23

18 23

51 49 71 72 66 89 398

Osborn Hill 19 21 22 21 21 22
19 20 22 21 21 23
20 21 22 22 21 23

21 21 23

58 62 66 85 84 91 446

Riverfield 22 19 22 24 22 20
20 18 22 23 23 22
20 18 22 24 23 21

19 21

62 74 66 71 68 84 425

1-Sep-2016

FAIRFIELD PUBLIC SCHOOLS ENROLLMENT - ELEMENTARY



1-Sep-2016

PRE-K KIND 1 2 3 4 5 TOTAL

Sherman 19 23 22 23 20 23
17 20 19 23 19 21
18 23 22 23 20 23
18 21 24 20 22

72 87 63 93 79 89 483

Stratfield 20 18 18 24 25 19
20 18 17 24 25 19
21 17 18 24 23 18

17 17 19

61 70 70 72 73 75 421

ECC 118 118

TOTAL PRE-K-5 177 641 676 702 775 735 886 4,592

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 TOTAL

Fairfield Woods 305 291 300 896
Ludlowe 248 278 252 778
Tomlinson 234 202 253 689

TOTAL 6-8 787 771 805 2,363

FWHS 356 395 374 382 1,507
0 7 3 3 13

FLHS 379 373 397 366 1,515
1 4 5 6 16

TOTAL 9-12 736 779 779 757 3,051

SUMMARY Pre-K - 5 6 - 8 9 - 12 TOTAL

Current:  4,592 2,363 3,051 10,006
 

Difference: Current - October 1, 2015 (28) (12) (12) (52)

October 1, 2015 4,620 2,375 3,063 10,058

** Please inform the Supt. Office of any discrepancies at 255-8371.

Walter Fitzgerald Campus

FAIRFIELD PUBLIC SCHOOLS ENROLLMENT - ELEMENTARY

FAIRFIELD PUBLIC SCHOOLS ENROLLMENT - SECONDARY

Walter Fitzgerald Campus
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Holland Hill Elementary School 
Named a National PTA  

School of Excellence 
 
 
 
 

Holland Hill Elementary School was recently recognized as a 
National PTA School of Excellence for the 2016‐2018 school 
years. National PTA’s School of Excellence program supports 
and celebrates partnerships between PTAs and schools that 
work to improve the educational experience and school 
environment for every child.  
 
This program provides guidance to assist schools in engaging 
families in school decision‐making, and helps schools build 
inclusive policies related to education, health, safety and/or the 
arts.   As a National PTA School of Excellence, families feel 
welcomed and empowered to support student success, and 
PTA is a key partner for continuous school improvement.  
 
 
 
For more information, please contact the National PTA at excellence@PTA.org or (800) 307‐
4782. 

 







 

5 0 1   K i n g s   H i g h w a y   E a s t       S u i t e   2 1 0       F a i r f i e l d ,   C o n n e c t i c u t   0 6 8 2 5       ( 2 0 3 ) ‐ 2 5 5 ‐ 8 3 7 1  
 
 

 

                       Stephen Tracy,  Ed.D. 
                  Interim Superintendent of Schools 

 
 

 
 
 

PRESS RELEASE 
For Immediate Release 
August 30, 2016 
 

BOE Chairman, Philip Dwyer, Recognized by CABE 
 
 
The Connecticut Association of Boards of Education announced recently that Mr. Philip 
Dwyer, Chairman of the Fairfield Board of Education, has achieved the level of 
Certificated Board of Education Member in the CABE Board Member Academy for the 
2015-2016 school year.  
 
Mr. Dwyer was one of 31 Board of Education members recognized for his achievement 
in participating in numerous hours of board-related professional development activities. 
A board member must accumulate at least 20 credits to become a Certificated Board of 
Education Member. Areas of study are designed to strengthen leadership skills and give 
members a firm foundation in the essential governance skills needed to carry out their 
responsibilities. The areas of study are:  
 
 Board Relations with the superintendent, with the community, and with each other 
 Policy 
 Curriculum 
 School Finance 
 School Law 
 Labor Relations 
 Board Operations 

 
“CABE is pleased to acknowledge and celebrate the accomplishments of members of 
Boards of Education across Connecticut who have attained the Certificated Board of 
Education Member level,” said CABE President Ann Gruenberg. 
 
“They have demonstrated an ongoing commitment to professional development, 
focusing on a range of relevant topics, including fiscal operations and positive school 
climate.” 
 
For more information, please contact Lisa Steimer (CABE) at 860-571-7446. 
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